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Section: E100
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Instructor: David Gibbons

Office:  WMX 3319

Phone: 291-5834

email: dggibons@sfu.ca

Discussion Topics: Course Objectives:

It is difficult to pick up a business magazine today without reading about the emergence of 
the "New Economy" or the "Digital Age". The business press is full of information technology 
(IT) success stories and impressive claims from vendors.  On the same pages, however, one 
occasionally finds cautionary tales--accounts of how organizations were brought to their 
knees by IT-enabled disasters of mind-boggling proportions.

As decision-makers entering the Digital Age, it is important to understand one thing:  the 
determinant IT success or failure is not the technology.  Nor is it the business environment. 
Accordingly, our goal in this course is to improve our understanding of technical issues (the 
nuts-and-bolts view) within the context of business information systems (the big picture).  

A good way to learn about advanced technologies is to experience them first-hand.  As such, 
the course is built around the design and implementation of a small transaction processing 
system in MICROSOFT ACCESS.  The development project serves two purposes:

a) It provides us with practical experience designing and building a working business system 
using a popular database package.

b) It sets the stage for discussion about a range of practical and theoretical issues 
concering the management of organizational data resources.

Course Coverage

The context of information systems development

-  The database environment

-  Database development processes

-  Evolution of file and database systems (hierarchical/network -> relational -> 
object-oriented)

Data Modeling and Database design

- Review of the Entity-Relationship (ER) model
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- Logical design and the relational model

- Physical database design

Transaction processing in business

- TP -> MIS -> DSS

- Conventional versus event-driven interfaces

Information Systems implemtation

- Non-procedural languages: SQL and QBE

- Procedural languages:  Event-driven programming in VISUAL BASIC

Emerging database issues

- Client/Sever and distributed databases

- Data warehousing, OLAP, and data mining

- Databases and the Internet

 Course Organization

The course will be split evenly between lectures and discussions in the classroom and 
instructor-led tutorials in the computer lab.  The lab material is covered in the 
on-line/printed tutorials.  As such, students may choose to work through the tutorials at 
their own pace if it better suits their learning style.

Grading: 10% Quizzes

20% Sandbox development project

40% Independent development project

30% Final Exam

100%

Required Texts: McFadden, Hoffer & Prescott; Modern Database Management, 5th ed, 
Addison-Wesley: 1999.

(an optional ORACLE software package is available for purchase with the text but is not 
required for BUS 494)

Recommended Texts: 



ST-Data Management

Materials/Supplies: Required Material:

MICROSOFT ACCESS tutorials in ADOBE ACROBAT (PDF) format are available for download from the 
course home page (http://www.mis.bus.sfu.ca/bus494/)

A printed copy of the tutorials will also be made available for photocopying.

Prerequisite/Corequisite: BUS 362; 60 credit hours

Notes: 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


